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Newsletter No 4 – 2nd November 2016


	kindness…respect…tolerance…fairness…achievement…happiness…being included…being listened to…

	Our vision for Oyne School is for happy achieving children to be supported to do their very best learning within a caring school and community.


	Dear Parents and Carers,

Well the nights are definitely drawing in now!  The wet start to the week reminds us how lucky we have been with the weather since August, its great to see the pupils were all well equiped with waterproofs and wellies.  We are looking forward to a great start to the term when we celebrate our school grounds past and present on Friday and we are looking forward to welcoming as many friends of Oyne and family members to our event at 2.00pm.  The Christmas term always seems so short, and that is because we try to make it full of as many different learning experiences as possible – and of course being Christmas they are always lots of fun!  Still we have lots of exciting experiences before the festive season starts – it won’t matter what the weather is!
Regards

Sharon Huxtable

Headteacher
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We value…achievement
Skiing Lessons
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A group of hardy P3 – 7s braved a biting wind to take to the dry ski slope in Alford this week in the first of five skiing lessons. The group consisted of some pupils who were very confident on the slopes to pupils who had never put on ski boots before.   Every single pupil was skiing down the slope by the end of the session despite a couple of tumbles.  Everyone got up dusted themselves down and gave it another go.  We are so fortunate in this part of the world to have access to the ski slopes – artificial and real – and it was great to see pupils pushing themselves with success in different challenges.  Well done all.


	Our vision for Oyne School is for happy achieving children to be supported to do their very best learning within a caring school and community.
School Grounds
Thank you to all who turned out to help the children tidy up the school grounds for winter.  P1/2 pupils tidied up the front of the school.  They pulled out the dead annuals and planted some pansies for the winter to make the school entrance welcoming.  P3/4 pupils tidies up their ‘wellie’ planters and replanted some of their wild flowers on our wild flower bank by the road.  Then they weeded other planters around the school and tidied up some of the bark around the play equipment.  The P5/6/7 pupils started tidying up the border at the back of the school and did a good job at treating the picnic tables with wood stain.  Every thing is looking nice and tidy for the winter. Thanks everyone!



	Our vision for Oyne School is for happy achieving children to be supported to do their very best learning within a caring school and community.
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Christmas Celebration

This year our Christmas celebration will be spectacluar.  Pupils are performing two short performances for your entertainment.  P1 – 4 are performing ‘Christmas with the Aliens’ and the P5 -7 will be sharing their own take on the Christmas Story in ‘Round the Back’ as well as the usual musical items that pupils have been working on throughout the term.  More information nearer the time.  Please note that the performances are now back on their usual Tuesday(6th Dec) and Wednesday (7th Dec) evenings with a dress rehearsal on Tuesday morning for anyone who would prefer to come during the day.




	Our vision for Oyne School is for happy achieving children to be supported to do their very best learning within a caring school and community.
Parent Council

Invitation
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I warmly invite all parents of pupils at Oyne School to the Parent Council AGM which will be held at the school on Tuesday 8th November at 7.00pm.  This is an excellent opportunity to find out what has been happening at school this year and to look forward to the next.  The meetings are informal and informative.  They are a great way of meeting other parents and of making a real difference to the life of your children in school.  The Parent Council has bought Ipads, IT storage, playground equipment, paid for buses, paid for Techfest, organised Internet Safety evenings and campaigned for safer roads around the village along with many other different activities.  We discuss a lots of different aspects of school life such as homework, school lunches, and learning and teaching to Halloween parties and Christmas shopping.  Please come and support your children and their school on Tuesday.

Situations Vacant 
At present the Parent Council doesn’t have a chair person.  This role is vital in liaising with myself and parents and ensuring that we progress in partnership with each other. The parents at Oyne School are amazingly supportive to the staff and the school as a whole and have always backed their Parent Council to support the children in so many ways.   Please consider if you can help maintain this ethos and all the brilliant things the parent council do by taking on this role.  If you would like to know more please give me a call – 01464851232




	Our vision for Oyne School is for happy achieving children to be supported to do their very best learning…


	Learning and Teaching - P1/2
The P1/2 topic is space this term with a focus on the planets, the sun, the stars and the moon!  They are also developing their talking and listening skills through ‘Mystery Bags’ where the class has to guess what is in the bag from the clues that the student gives.


	Learning and Teaching – P5/6/7
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In P5/6/7 the class continues to look at the history of Bennachie through stories.  They had a great trip to Bennachie to find out about the Colony last week.  They are continuing to look at space the universe and everything with Mrs Huxtable!


	Learning and Teaching – P3/4
P3/4 are practising their class talks for this term as well as learning all about space.

	Shared Learning Jotter Week
Next week (November 7th – 11th) is Shared Learning Jotter Week.  All through the week pupils will do all their work in one jotter and this will come home to you the following week.  This is one of the ways that you can see the progress your child has made from last year and also gives you an insight in to all the learning that goes on in a typical week at Oyne.  I hope you enjoy sharing the jotter with your child and please put a comment on the sheet at the back.
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Poppy Appeal
P5/6/7 will be selling poppies in school from now until November 13th.  Please put your donation into an  envelope addressed P5/6/7 Poppy Appeal and a senior pupil will deal with it.  We are marking remembrance day on the morning of 11th November with our own act of remembrance in the school grounds.  Pupils are thinking about why its important to remember and to think of things that we are thankful for.

	Children in Need
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Children in Need day this year is November 18th.  This year pupils are invited to ‘Be Spotacular’.  For a donation they may come dressed in spots.  Each class will organise activities for the afternoon that will be a lot
      of fun.  We usually suggest a £1 donation for dressing down and and further donation for the fun afternoon.  All monies are collected together in the morning.  
Before Children in Need day senior pupils will be selling some Pudsey merchandise and more information will follow.
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Road Safety Week
Road Safety Week is Monday 21st November to Friday 25th November and we will let you know of the different activities that classes will be doing to reinforce road safety messages with the pupils and across the community nearer the time.


	School Diary Dates 2016-17


	Date
	Event
	Times

	Tues 8th Nov (note change of date)
	Parent Council AGM
	7.00pm all welcome

	Mon 14th and Tue 15th Nov
	In Service Days 2 & 3
	

	Mon 21st Nov – 25th Nov
	Road Safety Week
	

	Dress rehearsal Tues 6th Dec

Tuesday 6th and Wed 7th December
	Golden Oldies, preschool invited

Christmas Performances
	10.00am

7.00pm – all welcome

	Thu 22rd Dec – Wed 4th Jan (inclusive)
	Christmas Holidays
	

	Thurs 2nd Feb
	Parent Council
	7.00pm – all welcome

	Fri 10th Feb
	Occasional Holiday
	

	Mon 13th Feb
	Spring Midterm holiday
	

	Tues 14th and Wed 15th Feb
	In Service Days 4 & 5
	

	Tues 7th  Mar
	Open Afternoon Event 
	2.00pm onwards – all welcome

	Wed 22rd Mar
	School Reports issued
	

	Wed 29th Mar
	Parent Interviews
	3.30 – 5.00pm and 6.30 – 8.30pm

	Mon 3th April – Mon 17th April
	Spring Holidays
	

	Mon 1st May
	May Day Holiday
	

	Tue 30th May
	Parent Council
	7.00pm – all welcome

	Thu 1st June
	Sports Day
	2.00pm – all welcome

	Mon 5th June
	Occasional Holiday
	

	Thur 29th June
	End of Year Assembly 
	2.00pm – all welcome

	Fri 30th June
	Last day of school year
	

	22nd August
	First day of school for pupils
	


Any new dates are in bold
I include a ‘question of the month’ as part of our on-going self-evaluation routines.  Please return in a pupil bag or by email.

	
Question of the month!

How well do we enable parents, carers and families and the local community to contribute to the life of the school and be involved in school improvement?
November 2016



